Ek Kadam Children's reactions. 

Ek Kadam is a residential educational project for
migrant workers' children. Jagriti has been working
for providing educational environment for these
children for the last many years. The peculiar
characteristic of moving to and fro from the native
place to the cities in search of work diminishes the
educational possibilities of the children. Jagriti has
been facing this problem with the children. We are not
sure when the children will move from the work site.
It is all the same, very difficult to keep track of
these children and to continue their study. Apart from
it there are very many problems as well which includes
the issue of child labour, financial condition of the
family, etc.

Asha has taken up the issue and the result is Ek
Kadam. It was thought earlier to select 10 children to
start with the programme. Currently there are 9
children who live in a rented house at Nankari near
IIT. These are all the children of migrant workers who
work at brick kilns. The average age of children is
10-14 years. All these children were child labour
working in the brick field helping their parents in
their work. 

We talked to the children in detail about their
ideas/thoughts on various issues relating to their
stay in the hostel. All of them are quite happy to
live in the hostel with the other children. Lavkush
who is the youngest of all says that he has come here
to study and become a good human being. Jitendra, the
eldest one, also replies in the same words. Vishaal
adds that  he will also learn good manners here.
Hansraj who likes to behave like a comedian and always
tries to make his face in different ways promptly says
that he has come here only to study. Sonu who studies
in class V tells us that he does not want to work in
the brick field as his parents do. So he wants to
study here and become a good man.

What was the problem in your house/village? Ashok says
that in the village school, teachers do not teach.
Sagar understands the question and says that his
family is very poor. So he couldn't go to the school.
Sonu was cooking at his home while his parents worked
at the kiln. He says that he was going to a nearby
school from 7am-12 noon and after that he cooked at
home. Hansraj points towards the poor economic
situation of his parents and says that his father does
not have enough money to get him admitted to a school.
Mukesh studying in class V says that he was working in
the kiln for the whole day as nikaasidar. 

Why do you love to live here? Hansraj is the first to
answer.  Making his face in a funny way, he loudly
proclaims, "Yahan koi cheez ki dikkat nahi hai aur
kaam bhi nahi karna padta hai. Khaanaa bhi
acchha-acchha milta hai." Good food and less physical
work (almost nothing compared to their work schedule
at  the kiln) are main reasons why they love to stay
here. Ashok realizes that he has missed saying
something and adds, "Yahan par parhai (study) bhi hoti
hai." Then all the other children also start highlight
this point.

What do you want to become in future? Sonu quikly
replies, "Good person." When I asked him if he is not
good enough now, he blushes and says that he does not
mean that. Lavkush wants to become a teacher while
Vishaal wishes to get a good job. Jitendra says that
he wants to become a doctor so that he also can give
injections. Most of the children want to become a
teacher and say that they also wish to teach, like us,
to the small and poor children.

